
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
    

 
 

Our Ref: MGLA020921-2029 
 

25 October2021 
 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 1 September 2021. Your request has been considered under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000.  Please accept my apologies for the late response. 
 
You requested:   

 

Can you release correspondence between the Mayor of London Sadiq Khan and the US 
Mayors of New York City, Los Angeles, Chicago, San Francisco & Washington D.C. 
 
Can you release correspondence between the Mayor of London Sadiq Khan and US 
Presidents Donald Trump and Joe Biden. 
 
The date of the request starts from May 2016 to present day. 

 
 
Our response is as follows: 
 
I can confirm that the GLA holds information within the scope of your request. 
 
Please find attached the information we hold within the scope of your request, which relates to 
the first part of your request only. We did not locate correspondence between the Mayor of 
London Sadiq Khan and US Presidents Donald Trump and Joe Biden. 
 
Please note that some names and contact details of some members of staff are exempt from 
disclosure under Regulation 13 (Personal information) of the EIR. Information that identifies 
specific employees constitutes personal data which is defined by Article 4(1) of the General 
Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) to mean any information relating to an identified or 
identifiable living individual. It is considered that disclosure of this information would 
contravene the first data protection principle under Article 5(1) of GDPR which states that 
Personal data must be processed lawfully, fairly and in a transparent manner in relation to the 
data subject. 
 



 
 

 

If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA020921-2029. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 























Follow up to invitation to Chicago's Pritzker Forum on 
Global Cities  

Mayor Emanuel ( @cityofchicago.org)   

 To:   Mayor (mayor@london.gov.uk)   

 Cc:    ( @london.gov.uk) ;  
 ( @london.gov.uk) ;  

 ( @cityofchicago.org)   

 Attachments:    Pritzker Forum on Global Cities Invitation - Hon. Sadiq 

Khan.pdf  Letter of Invitation to Hon. Sadiq Khan.pdf 

Sadiq, 

It was great catching up with you in London last month. I’m reaching out to emphasize on invitation 

that was sent to you from the Chicago Council on Global Affairs and the Financial Times to join 

myself and other mayors for the Pritzker Forum on Global Cities taking place in Chicago June 5-7th . 
You were invited to join the opening night panel on the role of cities in influencing global governance 

which will build upon the conversation we will have immediately prior at the annual Mayors’ 
Roundtable I am hosting with Mayor Marvin Rees of Bristol. 
  
Although my term will have ended a few weeks before the forum, elevating cities in an international 
dialogue will continue to be a top priority for me. I hope you will join us in Chicago. 
  
Best, 
Rahm 

  
 







   
    
  

  

   

  

  

    

City Hall, The Queen’s Walk, London, SE1 2AA ♦ mayor@london.gov.uk ♦ london.gov.uk ♦ 020 7983 4000 
 

 
 
 
 
Dear Mayor Lightfoot, 
 
I wanted to thank you for joining me at the Recovery Summit panel on inclusive societies for what I 
found to be an inspiring and important discussion.  
 
As we continue to face the devastation caused by the COVID-19 pandemic and the multitude of 
challenges which lie ahead for all of us, it is more critical than ever that we use our recovery efforts 
– whether at the city, national or international level – to ensure that we are rebuilding more 
inclusive, equal and just societies.  
 
Building more inclusive societies is clearly a priority for Chicago as it also is for London, where I am 
committed to ensuring that the capital’s recovery from COVID-19 is not a return to business as 
usual and that no one is left behind. We are always keen to collaborate and share experiences 
whenever this may be helpful.  
 
If my office can be of any assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact us. In the first 
instance, your office can contact  International Relations, at 

@london.gov.uk.  
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to extend my sincere condolences to all Chicagoans who 
have lost friends, family members and loved ones during this terrible pandemic. 
 
Best wishes, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sadiq Khan 
Mayor of London                     

 

Mayor Lori E. Lightfoot  
C/o @cityofchicago.org  
 
 

 
 
Date: 5 October 2020 



 

City Hall, The Queen’s Walk, London, SE1 2AA ♦ mayor@london.gov.uk ♦ london.gov.uk ♦ 020 7983 4000 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Mayor Lightfoot, 
 
Invitation to join the World Cities Culture Forum in 2021 
 
I am writing to invite Chicago to join the World Cities Culture Forum, the leading global network of 
the world’s major creative cities. 
 
Chaired by my Deputy Mayor for Culture and Creative Industries, Justine Simons OBE, it supports 
dynamic government leadership. It brings together influential city leaders, who are shaping the 
future of culture in 40 world cities including, Los Angeles, New York, Paris, Sao Paulo and Tokyo. 
Together they champion culture as an essential driver for the social and economic success of cities.  
 
As Mayor of London, I have made culture a top priority because I believe it has the power to 
improve lives, shape the identity of our city and bring citizens and communities together. 
 
As a leading cultural capital, Chicago would be a vital addition to the network, offering your unique 
perspective and sharing innovative policies to shape this growing alliance of world cities.  
 
In this exceptional time, the World Cities Culture Forum has provided global leadership on the vital 
role that culture can play in our recovery from COVID-19. Since March 2020, the Forum has 
developed a regular programme of digital debates, gathering intelligence and working together to 
address the many common challenges we face. We have shared funding and support measures, 
reopening plans, new economic data, accelerated public realm improvements and public confidence 
campaigns.  
 
At the heart of the Forum’s activity is the annual Summit, attended by Deputy Mayors for Culture 
and Heads of Culture from our member cities. This year’s theme, ‘the Future of Culture’, has never 
been more urgent. As we emerge from this crisis, we are faced with many devastating challenges, 
but also the opportunity to reimagine culture and its role in our cities.  
 
As a member, you will also be part of the World Cities Culture Report, the most comprehensive 
global dataset on culture in cities.  
 

Lori Lightfoot 
Mayor of Chicago 
 
 

 
Date: 11 February 2021 



 

City Hall, The Queen’s Walk, London, SE1 2AA ♦ mayor@london.gov.uk ♦ london.gov.uk ♦ 020 7983 4000 
 

 
 

I hope your team leading on culture will find this network of interest and Chicago will be able to 
join in 2021. If your office would like further information about the Forum, please contact  

, World Cities Culture Forum , by email at: @london.gov.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sadiq Khan 
Mayor of London                     
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

City Hall, The Queen’s Walk, London, SE1 2AA ♦ mayor@london.gov.uk ♦ london.gov.uk ♦ 020 7983 4000 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Dear Mayor Lightfoot,  
 

Thank you so much for your letter and kind words following my re-election as Mayor of London.   

 

I am deeply humbled by the trust Londoners have placed in me at this crucial time, and am truly 

grateful for the support of other Mayors as we strive to put the dark days of the pandemic behind 

us. In London, that means delivering a green new deal, investing in young people, tackling crime, 

creating jobs, reducing levels of inequality and deprivation, helping businesses to grow, and 

continuing to build genuinely affordable homes. 

 

However, as Mayors, we know that our cities do not exist in isolation, so I remain fully committed 

to working with you and your team in Chicago on building greener, fairer, safer and more 

prosperous cities for all our citizens. I also look forward to furthering the cultural and business ties 

between our two cities as you mention in your letter, particularly with London & Partners and the 

Chicago-London City Data Alliance.  

 

In the meantime, if I or my office can be of any assistance, please do not hesitate to have your 

office contact my Head of International Relations, @london.gov.uk or on 

. 

 

Thank you once again for your kind message, and I look forward to working with you over the 

coming years. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sadiq Khan 
Mayor of London                     
 

Lori E. Lightfoot  
Mayor of Chicago  
C/o @cityofchicago.org  
  

 
 
Date: 9 June 2021 



























 

C40 CITIES CLIMATE LEADERSHIP GROUP INC. 
200 North Spring Street, Los Angeles, CA 90012, United States  1 

 
 
 
 
CONTACT 
contact@c40.org 
 
SEE 
C40.org 
@c40cities 
#Cities4Climate 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
JULY 9, 2020 
 

Dear Steering Committee colleagues,  
 
 
Today we mourn the death of Mayor Park Won-soon. For all of us, he was a 
fellow mayor, an esteemed colleague, a steadfast advocate for climate justice, 
and a sounding board for big ideas. For many of us, he was also a friend. His loss 
is stunning, difficult, and painful to bear. 
 
From his perch as a C40 Vice Chair, Mayor Park always pushed us to act with 
greater urgency. He raised consciousness about the consequences of inaction, 
and he set an example on sustainable leadership at the local level. 
 
No words can express our shock and sorrow right now. Let’s simply keep Mayor 
Park’s family and the people of Seoul in our prayers in this time of unimaginable 
grief, and let’s extend the deepest condolences of everyone at C40 to all who 
are impacted by his passing.  
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
ERIC GARCETTI 
Chair of C40 Cities 
Mayor of Los Angeles 
 

 













 
 

Invitation to Cities Thrive Mental Health Leadership 
Conference  

"O'Brien, Kevin" ( @cityhall.nyc.gov)   

 To:   Mayor (mayor@london.gov.uk)   

 
 
 
 
Dear Mayor Khan: 
  
On behalf of Mayor Bill de Blasio and First Lady Chirlane McCray, I am writing to invite you to be the 
keynote speaker at the Cities Thrive Mental Health Leadership Conference that will be held in New 
York City, December 4-5, 2017. The conference will focus on the role that cities – in the United 
States and globally – can play in ensuring that mental health is a priority area for policy leaders, 
communities, and individuals.  
  
Municipal governments are in the unique position to be at the forefront of mental health 
reform.  Leaders have the resources and policy-making ability to change their city’s approach to 
mental health for the better, and to directly serve their constituents.  Local government also has an 
unparalleled capacity to provide and promote prevention and treatment activities, while also 
advancing policies needed to take on the root causes of so many mental health conditions.  
  
We would be honored to highlight your leadership in announcing Thrive LDN, which further 
demonstrated the power of cities to lead globally.  Many cities in the United States and around the 
world are adopting the “Thrive” banner as a way to bring mental health issues to the forefront and 
to engage broad sectors in this movement.  Given the conference theme of “Theory to Action,” we 
would appreciate hearing your insight on developing London’s local mental health plan and key 
strategies that local leaders should look to take in order to successfully advocate for their citizens. 
  
Your presence at the Cities Thrive Mental Health Leadership Conference will make an enormous 
contribution to advancing our shared mental health agenda.   We look forward to working with your 
office, sharing details about conference plans, and welcoming you to New York City.  Please have 
your staff reach out to Alana Leviton @cityhall.nyc.gov) to discuss additional details. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Kevin O’Brien 
  
  
--------------------------- 
Kevin O’Brien 
Chief of Staff 
Office of the Mayor | City of New York 
o. (212)  
 





















   
    
  

  

   

  

  

    

City Hall, The Queen’s Walk, London, SE1 2AA ♦ mayor@london.gov.uk ♦ london.gov.uk ♦ 020 7983 4000 
 

Dear Mayor Breed, 
 
Re: Invitation to World Cities Culture Forum: Global Conversation 
 
I would like to share my best wishes at this difficult time and invite you to take part in an online 
global event to discuss the crucial role that culture will play in our economic and social recovery 
from COVID-19. The panel, ‘Global Mayors: Cultural Leadership through Crisis’ will be the key 
event, concluding a full day of global conversations on 29 October 2020 at 5pm GMT. 
 
Our cities face the unprecedented challenge of recovering from the impacts of the pandemic. 
Culture will play a vital role in this recovery, boosting our economy day and night and inspiring, 
entertaining and bringing people together. Throughout this crisis, we have seen how people have 
turned to culture to connect with one another during isolation. Culture is in the DNA of our world 
cities, but it is under threat and deeply impacted by COVID-19. 
 
During this time, the World Cities Culture Forum has provided leadership to our members, hosting 
13 webinars bringing together speakers from Amsterdam to Buenos Aires, San Francisco to Seoul 
and Lagos to Tokyo among many more. These webinars have been a vital source of intelligence 
gathering and we have worked together to address the many common challenges we are facing as 
global cities. We have shared our funding and support measures, our reopening plans, new 
economic data, accelerated public realm improvements and public confidence campaigns. 
 
Every year, the Forum hosts an annual Summit, bringing together Deputy Mayors and 
Commissioners for Culture from 40 world cities. This year, on 29 October, we will be bringing 
together our world cities for our Global Conversation, a one-day digital conference on culture, 
COVID-19 and cities. The flagship session will be a public panel, ‘Global Mayors: Cultural 
Leadership through Crisis’, which I am delighted to invite you to take part in, alongside four other 
world city Mayors. 
 
It is a chance to advocate for the role of culture in recovery, reflect on learnings from your 
response to COVID-19 and make the case for investment in culture. We will be inviting the public 
from across the world to attend virtually – reaching a truly global audience at this critical time for 
culture and cities. 
 
Your economic recovery task force supporting local arts and culture is a key example of 
leadership that we would like to share and celebrate with our global audience. As a former host 
of the World Cities Culture Summit, San Francisco also has a particularly powerful voice within 
the network, so I would be delighted if we can come together to amplify the solutions to 
protect and support culture in our cities.  

London Breed 
Mayor of San Francisco 

 
Date: 25 September 2020 



 

 

City Hall, The Queen’s Walk, London, SE1 2AA ♦ mayor@london.gov.uk ♦ london.gov.uk ♦ 020 7983 4000  
 

I welcome the opportunity to share a platform with you to urgently advocate for culture in our 
cities. My Deputy Mayor for Culture and Creative Industries, Justine Simons OBE, would be happy 
to discuss this in more detail with your team. Please feel free to contact her by email at: 

@london.gov.uk.  
 
I very much hope you will join me on 29 October.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sadiq Khan 
Mayor of London                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 








